 Special May Aldermen Meeting


May 15, 2017



7:00 P.M.

Kelly Morrison, Mayor, called the special May aldermen meeting to order.  The following officers were present or absent as indicated:






Present/Absent




Present/Absent

Kelly Morrison, Mayor

Present


Richard Moore, Alderman

Present


Allan Thompson, Alderman

Present


Brandon Kreps, Alderman

Present

Deandra O’Riley, City Clerk

Present


Rick Gladman, Alderman

Present
Also present: Jack Baldwin, Chief Operator and Nathan Baldwin, Operator.

Ken Smith from United Fiber was introduced to the Board of Aldermen by the Mayor, Kelly Morrison.  Mr. Smith indicated that his company was in the planning stage to provide Fiber optic line to the School.  The line would possibly go as far as the NW Cell tower.  At this time only businesses are being offered services that run along the route that the line will take.  Residents along the line may hook on but would pay the same business rate.   Eventually more residents could hook on and they would build the City if enough interest was shown and the cost was feasible.  
Mr. Smith indicated that the Board will have to dodge questions as to why some have access and others do not.  It was explained that if there was enough interest then the entire town could be build out in 3 to 5 years.  He indicated that their main goal was to provide services to communities that do not have access to services.  The plan is to have the connection to the school completed by July 1st.    The line will be coming from substation close to the FF and JJ intersection west of town.  They will bring Cat 5 cable to the buildings and hook to a coax cable if needed.

Ken Smith passed out cards for himself and his sales guy and then excused himself from the meeting.  

At this time Brandon Kreps made a motion to go into closed session to discuss personnel matters.  Rick Gladman seconded the motion.  Roll Call vote was taken: Brandon Kreps – Yes; Richard Moore- Yes; Rick Gladman – Yes; Allan Thompson – Yes; No Votes – 0.
Brandon Kreps made a motion to adjourn the closed session.  Rick Gladman seconded the motion.  Roll Call vote was taken:  Brandon Kreps – Yes; Richard Moore – Yes; Rick Gladman – Yes; Allan Thompson – Yes.

Regular session was called back to order by Mayor, Kelly Morrison.

Motion to accept Nathan Baldwin’s resignation was made by Brandon Kreps.  Seconded by Allan Thompson.  Votes:  Brandon Kreps – Yes; Richard Moore- Yes; Rick Gladman – Yes; Allan Thompson – Yes; No Votes – 0.
Motion was made by Rick Gladman to hire Wyatt O’Riley as part time summer hire on an as needed basis with an hourly pay rate of $10.50.  Motion seconded by Brandon Kreps.  Votes:  Brandon Kreps – Yes; Richard Moore- Yes; Rick Gladman – Yes; Allan Thompson – Yes; No Votes – 0.
City clerk and Jack Baldwin to write up a job description and application to start looking for a replacement.  Discussion was held in connection with drug testing.  City Clerk will contact attorney and have her look into the matter.

Brandon Kreps made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Rick Gladman seconded the motion.  Votes:  Allan Thompson – Yes; Brandon Kreps – Yes; Richard Moore – Yes; Rick Gladman – Yes; No Votes – 0.
​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​______________________________________________________________
___________________________________________________________
Deandra K. O’Riley




Kelly Morrison, Mayor
